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Finance and Staffing Committee

DRAFT
Minutes of a meeting held at 7.30pm on 3rd November 2016 
in the Community Room of Cannington Village Hall

Present: 

Parish Councillors: Colin Allen, Andrew Vickery, Jack Popham and Mike Phillips
Clerk: Tina Gardener 

Members of the public: There were no members of the public present.
01/11/16 Apologies for Absence there were no apologies for absence.

02/11/16 Declarations of Members Interests there were no declarations of members’ interests.
03/11/16 Minutes of the meeting held on 28th June 2016
The minutes of the meeting held on 28th June 2016 were approved.
04/11/16 Matters arising 

It has since been agreed by full Council not to pursue the lengthsman scheme.
05/11/16 Staffing
1. Deputy Clerk. We are extremely pleased with the work being undertaken by the new deputy clerk. The chairman will carry out an appraisal after the probationary period ends on 1st December 2016.
2. Staffing for Youth Club – The two youth workers are willing to be employed directly by Cannington Parish Council once SRYP withdraw their services at the end of December 2016. Our payroll administrator will charge an additional £1.75 per employee per month to take on the payroll services. The cost of the staff should be met through the existing budget. The Youth workers will need to complete an application form and provide references.
06/11/16 Finance
To review budget allocation for 2016/17
The Clerk had prepared a forecast to 31st March 2017 which was used as a basis for discussion. Each budget heading was looked at in detail and a revised forecast was agreed giving a carry forward balance of £35,932. The committee had been notified of 2 additional items of expenditure; essential works to the Yew trees in the cemetery and kerbing for an area beside the brook by the Jubilee Gardens. The committee agreed there were sufficient funds to carry out both these projects in the current year subject to Parish Council approval.
Budget provisions for 2017/18
A draft budget was drawn up based on the forecast for 2016/17 and taking into account any known expenditure. The budget allowed for a contingency of £5,850. The recommendation from the committee is that there is no need to increase the precept.
Review funding sources for EDF S106 & CIM Funds and RLT2 Fund
As no requests have been received this wasn’t reviewed at this meeting.
07/11/16 Items for the next meeting

08/11/16 Date and Time of next meeting
The next meeting will be in April 2017 unless any urgent business arises.
The meeting closed at 9.00pm.
Signed …………………………………………… Date ……………………………….
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